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Investigative Activity: Case Opening 

Activity Date:   June 7, 2023  

Activity Location:  City of Canton 

Authoring Agent:  SA Matthew Armstrong #146 

 

Narrative: 

On Wednesday, June 7, 2023, at approximately 2300 hours, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal 

Investigation (BCI) was requested by Chief John Gabbard (Gabbard) of the Canton Police 

Department (CPD) to conduct an independent investigation of the facts and circumstances 

surrounding an officer-involved shooting which occurred in the area of 311 25th Street SW, 

Canton, Ohio. BCI Special Agent (SA) Matt Armstrong of the Special Investigations Unit 

responded to assist and arrived on June 8, 2023 at approximately 0013 hours. BCI SIU Special 

Agent Supervisor Jon Lieber, SA Nick Valente, SA Arvin Clar and SA Bill Conn also responded 

to assist. Additionally, the BCI Crime Scene Unit (CSU) was requested to process the scene. 

CSU SA Larry Hootman and Crime Scene Technician Mike Rostocil documented and collected 

pertinent evidence at the scene. 

The shooting incident involved a subject, Jeffrey Neff, and a police officer from the Canton 

Police Department. The incident resulted in Neff being shot multiple times and the officer being 

shot once. Neff was transported to Cleveland Clinic Mercy Hospital in Canton where he died as 

a result of his injuries. The officer was taken to Altman Hospital for a minor wound on his right 

leg.  

SA Armstrong was provided a formal request for assistance letter from Chief Gabbard. A copy 

of the letter has been attached to this report. 

Attachments: 

2023-06-07 Request for Assistance Letter 

 

 

 






